SUNDAY, August 19, 2018

9:10 AM Preservice Prayertime - 9:30 AM Worship

RRC VISION STATEMENT: Riverview Reformed Church strives to be a bonded group of believers, spreading the Word of our Lord, and showing the Love of Jesus Christ to others by: offering dynamic Christian Education; reaching out to our community; providing facilities for ministry; building an involved closeknit congregation; and providing excellent congregational care.

PRAISE GOD

Prelude

Welcome

Life at RRC/Please sign the FRIENDSHIP PADS

*Greet One Another

*Praise Song - "If My People's Hearts Are Humbled"

If My people's hearts are humbled, If they pray and seek My face; If they turn away from evil, I will not withhold My grace. I will hear their prayers from heaven; I will pardon ev'ry sin. If My people's hearts are humbled, I will surely heal their land.

Then My eyes will see their sorrow, Then My ears will hear their plea. If My people's hearts are humbled I will set their nation free. If My people's hearts are humbled, If they pray and seek My face; If they turn away from evil, I will not withhold My grace.

*Praise Song - "Great Are You, Lord"

Holy Lord, Most Holy Lord, You alone are worthy of my praise. O holy Lord, Most Holy Lord, with all of my heart I sing: "Great are You, Lord. Great are You, Lord. Great are You, Lord, Most Holy Lord.

*Praise Song - "Here I Am to Worship"

Light of the world, you stepped down into darkness, opened my eyes, let me see. Beauty that made this heart adore you, hope of a life spent with you.

REFRAIN: Here I am to worship; here I am to bow down; here I am to say that you're my God. You're altogether lovely, altogether worthy, altogether wonderful to me.

King of all days, oh so highly exalted, glorious in heaven above. Humbly you came to the earth you created, all for love's sake became poor.

REPEAT REFRAIN...

Bridge: I'll never know how much it cost to see my sin upon that cross. I'll never know how much it cost to see my sin upon that cross. REPEAT REFRAIN...

*Opening Prayer

*Opening Hymn #70 "Holy, Holy, Holy"

Scripture Lesson - Isaiah 61

Page 1157

HEAR THE WORD OF GOD

Pastoral Prayer /Lord's Prayer

Our Father, Who art in Heaven, Hallowed be Thy Name. Thy Kingdom come, Thy will be done on earth as it is in Heaven. Give us this day our daily bread, and forgive us our debts, As we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory forever. Amen.

Scripture Lesson - Mark 1:21-39

Page 1552

MESSAGE - "Who Is Jesus? 'The Holy One of God"

GIVE TO GOD

OFFERTORY, Our Response to God's Love

*Doxology (front cover of hymnbook)

*Offertory Prayer

*Closing Hymn #256 "It Is Well With My Soul"

*Benediction

Postlude

*Choral Benediction - "Go Now In Peace"

Go now in peace. Never be afraid. God will go with you each hour of ev'ry day. Go now in faith, steadfast, strong and true. Know He will guide you in all you do. Go now in love, and show you believe. Reach out to others so all the world can see.

God will be there watching from above. Go now in peace, in faith, and in love.

*PLEASE STAND IF YOU ARE ABLE

৵ড়৵ড়৵ড়৵ড়৵ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড়৵ড়ড় *ORGANIST:* Bobbi Jo Carr *PIANIST:* Marcie Kruse

LAY WORSHIP LEADER: Janet Zimmerman

GREETERS: Vic & Patty Stuelpnagel, Sally Tjeerdsma

USHER: Kevin DeJong SOUND SYSTEM:: Loren Haak POWER POINT: Hambergers VIDEO: Dan Sanow

HYVEE CARD SALES: Gina Haak

WELCOME!!

THANK YOU for being here this morning!! It was a joy being with you!

Please be sure to sign the attendance pads at the end of each pew.

If you are a visitor, please include your address.

A Nursery for pre-schoolers and infants (ages 3 and under) is available during the Worship service down the south hallway.

<u>A Children's Worship Bulletin</u> is on the foyer table for any younger children to use during the Worship Service.

Request to those using the Nursery If you know your children have been playing in the nursery, please see that before leaving, toys are cleaned up and put away.

Thanks for your help!!

<u>PLEASE HELP RECYCLE BULLETINS</u> If you do not wish to take your morning worship bulletins home with you, please place them in the white basket in the back of the church to be recycled. Please help us clean up the sanctuary following the service. Thank you.

God will be speaking to you today...but not by cell phone. Please turn your phones off or set to vibrate during the worship service

2 Chronicles 7:14

If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then will I hear from heaven and will forgive their sin and will heal their land.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOE BOXES will be available to be filled again this fall, to send to children overseas. School supplies are still out, so now would be a good time to pick up those extra crayons, pens, pencils, etc to help fill the Shoe Boxes.

Are you interested in opening a registered home child care business? Help may be available. The Yankton area is currently experiencing a shortage of child care providers and your help is needed. Available incentives include: One-on-one assistance through each step of the registration process. Free training, on-site technical assistance and mentoring. Start up grants. If you or someone you know is interested in opening a registered home child care business, contact the Dept. of Social Services' Division of Child Care Services at 1-866-801-5421 or Stacie Ugofsky at 605-367-5444 ext. 424.

Talsma's Trail Park is hosting an ATV and Horse Ride Benefit on Satruday, Sept. 15 to raise money for Hope Haven in Rock Valley, IA. The park is located near Avon, SD and has 75 miles of primitive trails by the MO River. The event begins at 9 AM and costs \$35 to participate for a horse or ATV and \$45 for a Side by Side. Contact Tina to register and learn more. jtalsma@gwtc.net or 605-369-2401

AVERA HOME HOSPICE PROGRAM is in need of volunteers. This need can only be filled by someone willing to give of their time when patients and their families need it most. Volunteers are such an important part of the team that the government requires that the number of hours that hospice volunteers contribute must equal at least 5% of the total number of patient care hours provided by paid staff. With the Hospice House now located on the Majestic Bluffs campus, the increased admissions of residents in long-term care, and the growing area of coverage, we need volunteers more then we ever have before. A hospice volunteer is most effective if they are a good listener, can be comfortable in silence, are respectful of all ways of life, are willing to help with light tasks as needed, and have a spirit of compassion and understanding towards those who are on the end-of-life journey. There is an initial investment of time in paperwork and training but once approved it is more of a commitment to make an impact on the lives of the patients we care for and their families. If interested in taking this journey, please contact Carla Hummel at 668-8104 or Carla.hummel@avera.org "We cannot change the outcome, but we can affect the journey." Ann Richardson

DONATIONS still APPRECIATED and needed!! Any and all monetary donations to help defray the cost of the water damage in church & parsonage basement is much appreciated. If you have any questions, please talk to any of the Deacons.

"Please consider" sending a card or letter to Cory Poelstra, just letting him know you are thinking of him, send him words of encouragement, or just a note to help get him through the next few months. Cards may be sent to him at 410 Walnut St. Yankton, SD 57078. "For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in prison and you came to visit me." Matthew 25:35-36

RRC has a texting system, which will send out mass texts, to include prayer chain items and scheduling notifications, such as if church is cancelled due to weather in the winter. If you would like to be a part of this texting system, please indicate so when you fill out the attendance pads with the cell number you wish the text to go to and please specify "ADD to texting list", OR you may sign up yourselves by texting Riverview Reformed to 662-200-4303 and it will automatically add you

CALLING LIST Most of our notifications are sent via; email, texting, or facebook, however we do realize some people do not have access to some of this. Without having to notify everyone in the directory by phone, if you wish to be on a "call list", please sign the sheet on the foyer table with your name and phone number you wish to be notified at. We will try to arrange some type of call

At the Cross:

A silent prayer walk is held at our church at 6:45 PM every Wednesday. Come as you are. We meet outside "at the cross". We walk silently around our church for under 15 minutes. We walk to pray for our Pastor. We walk to pray for our future church and for our future church members. Every person of every denomination or no current denomination is welcome. We walk to pray with you for your unspoken prayers. IF YOU CANNOT BE HERE AT THE CROSS, please feel free to take 15 minutes of silent prayer in your home or wherever you are, with us, from 6:45-7:00 PM. WHEN THE WEATHER IS NOT COOPERATING, we will meet in the Sanctuary

When two of you get together on anything at all on earth and make a prayer of it, my father in heaven goes into action. And when two or three of you are together because of me, you can be sure that I'll be there." Matthew 18:20 (the Message) Be sure to join us for prayer time at 9:10 AM each Sunday morning in the Chapel Area, 12:15 PM each Tuesday in the Church Library, or 6:45 PM each Wednesday "At the Cross" (or in the sanctuary if weather is bad)

Our Sympathy to Kayleen & Pete Ehresmann, following the death of Kayleen's father, Glenn Heusinkveld. Glenn's funeral was held this past Friday in Springfield

COMING EVENTS... This week at RRC

Today, Sunday, August 19

9:10 AM Pre-Service Prayer time in Prayer Chapel 9:30 AM Worship service

Monday, August 20

7:00 PM Boy Scouts

Tuesday, August 21

8:30 AM Feeding America/Yankton Distribution 12:15 PM Prayer Time

Wednesday, August 22

6:45 PM At the Cross Prayer Walk

Thursday, August 23

8:30 AM Feeding America/Yankton Distribution 5:30 PM Ladies Night Out at the Dam Fish Shack (meet at the old Courthouse parking lot at 5:10 PM if you wish to carpool)

Friday, August 24

7:00 PM Al Anon Meeting

Saturday, August 25

8:30 AM Feeding America/Yankton

Next Sunday, August 26

9:10 AM Pre-Service Prayer time in Prayer Chapel 9:30 AM Worship

Lay Worship Leader - Doyle Guthmiller Ministry in Music- The Four Cousins

Greeters- Arda Hoffman & Colleen Palmer

Usher—Patty Stuelpangel

Sound System Manager—Terry Poelstra

Power Point—Logan Smallwood

Videographer—Alan Egge

Opening Church—Sharon Auch-Bylander

HyVee Card Sales—Sharon Auch-Bylander

Check us out on Facebook: www.facebook.com/riverviewreformedchurch

LIFEATRRC

Sign ups for **Ministry of Music and Cookie donations** for August (and new sheets for September—December) are on the foyer table. PLEASE sign up for a date that is convenient for you!! We welcome all talent/musicians for music...new and old.

You may e-mail messages to the church office at rprc@iw.net Check out our website at Riverviewreformed.org—there you can submit Prayer Requests and Calendar Additions. You can also view the weekly bulletin on our web page (Minus the prayer concerns).

WEEKLY OFFERINGS:

July 22: Regular Offering - \$4759.64; Building - \$240.00

July 29: Regular Offering - \$1861.00; Building - \$305.00

Aug. 5: Regular Offering - \$4004.00; Building - \$255.00; Missions - \$30.00

Aug. 12: Regular Offering - \$2923.05; Building - \$190.00

Offering envelopes available in the foyer for general & building fund donations

To fully support the budget, offerings need to average \$4100 weekly <u>Don't forget</u>—HyVee Cards...a fundraiser for the building fund. For each card sold, 5% comes back to RRC—an easy way to increase your giving to the building fund without increasing your cost. Cards are available for \$50 and \$100, and \$25. Make checks payable to RRC-BF (or Riverview Reformed Church Building Fund).

The new landline at the parsonage is 605-689-0110.

Pastor Jake's email is vanderlindenjacob@gmail.com.

LADIES NIGHT OUT is Thursday, August 23rd, at the Dam Fish Shack, across the dam in Nebraska. Meet in the Courthouse parking lot to carpool by 5:10 PM with departure at 5:15 PM. A sign up sheet is in the foyer.

NEW SCHEDULES for Lay Leaders, Greeters, Sound System, Video, Power point, etc, are in your church mailboxes. PLEASE be sure to pick them up and take them home and mark your dates on your calendars. **ATTENTION LAY LEADERS** - **New Revised schedules are in your boxes, if you already picked yours up last week, as changes needed to be made!** Again, as always, if you cannot be here the Sunday you are scheduled, please switch with someone else on the list, or call the church office, so substitutions can be made. If there is ANYONE currently not serving on any of the volunteer positions and willing to be on the rotations, please contact the church office, and we can put you on as a substitute for this schedule time, and then get you on the permanent rotation for the new year. THANK YOU!

<u>The Clders</u> wanted to say thank you to all who are sending cards and texts to shutins, members in prison, students, and those who have had recent hospital visits or procedures. Thanks for encouraging, loving, supporting and being the Body of Christ to people in our congregation. Please continue to do so, and if you like to know people who might benefit from a word of encouragement, please feel free to ask any one of the Elders. Remember, we are the Body of Christ who Christ has brought together to be there for each other in both the good and bad times, for the honor and glory of Christ, our Savior.

The Consistory would like to let you kow what the plan is for Sunday School this next school year due to this summer's flood damage. The plan is for Sunday School to start September 9th. Sunday School for ages grade 5 and below will meet from 10:00ish—11 AM on Sunday morning in the back of the Fellowship hall, and then after the service, in the sanctuary for music. The middle school Sunday School class will meet from 10:30ish-11:30 AM in the prayer chapel in the back of the Fellowship Hall. The High School youth will continue to use their designated room in the basement from 10:30-ish-11:30 AM. In order to be ready for Sunday School, we are asking for help to move some equipment and furniture around to provide these spaces in the proper way. What we need then is volunteers to help move things on August 26 following church. We will have a sign up sheet to include your name and phone number available this Sunday (August 19) for people, so we have a rough idea if we have enough help or not. Thank you for your support!